Select Board Meeting Minutes-January 20, 2021

Present:

Selectwoman: Jennifer L. Locke

Selectman: Harry McGovern

Selectwoman: Denise Cartwright

Administrative Assistant: Robyn Gilmartin (via zoom)

Gayle Clement, Town Clerk (via zoom)

Erin Hennessy, local Senator (via zoom)

Roll call was taken and all above were in attendance. Meeting began at 6:30 p.m.

Checks were signed.

Minutes from 10/28/2020, 11/4/2020, 11/18/2020, 11/25/2020, 12/2/2020, 12/9/2020, 12/15/2020, 12/23/2020, 12/30/2020 were signed. Minutes from 1/6/2021 including closed minutes from this day, and 1/13/2021 were revised.

Treasurer report for December 2020 was signed.

The Safety Committee will meet Tuesday January 26 at 12:30. Topics for discussion will include front entry to Town Hall, rail for out sides of front steps, front door update for safety, and the run off from the overhang leaving icy conditions.

JA Corey will be at the Town Hall tomorrow to finish up on generator.

The tri-town road side mower was discussed. Unexpended funds leave enough for Landaff portion of purchase. Waiting on final draft from Lisbon.

Erin Hennessey, Senator for District One, attended to ask about any concern¹s towns are having at this time and also to learn more about the area's needs. She also discussed participation in possible broadband expansion 50/50 grant, and the need to be ready by preplanning. She will forward another Town's plans to give guidance. Erin will review Select Board questions concerning Town Meeting procedure and will email answers.

The Board discussed the Town Report status and the dedication. Jennifer will draft a write up on dedication as well as the Select Board report and Town Property Schedule report.

Robyn will post the Budget Hearing.

2021 proposed warrants were reviewed. Robyn will check with Andy on the amount for Culvert Capital Reserve. The Board will review an estimate to have parking lot repaved and to possibly add a warrant. A Warrant will be added permitting the Select Board to sell Town owned land.

Robyn will check on facemasks at Staples for Select Board.

A letter from Joe Craig concerning break-ins was reviewed. Jennifer will follow up with a response.

Info mailing draft was approved. Jennifer will print and gather signatures by tomorrow morning. Denise will help Robyn prepare these to go out Thursday.

Robyn will check with DRA to see if we can do a statistical reevaluation this year or does it need to be a full.

Robyn will forward to the ZBA members the site plan for Country Comfort Firewood submitted by Tom Smith.

The Board approved billing the School for half postage for mailings related to Budget Hearings and Town Meeting.

A line for Transfer Station road repaving will be added to budget.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m. The foregoing minutes were approved on January 27, 2021, by the following members of the Select Board:

Jennifer L. Locke

Harry McGovern

Denise Cartwright,